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Meeting Date:  October 7, 2024 
To:     City Council 
From:   Jeffrey E. Poteet, General Manager- Water & Sewer 
Through:  Mike McNees, City Manager 
Re:   Water and Sewer (W&S) Departmental Report  
 

Both the City’s drinking water and wastewater operations follow Florida Department of Environmental 
Protection (FDEP) regulations and all other regulatory entity requirements. The Water and Sewer (W&S) 
department is operating within the approved budget. Below is a summary of department activities during 
the past month. 

Progress Report: Collections & Distribution Building 

The C&D Building construction is progressing smoothly, on time and on budget.  Plumbing and electric 

lines were installed; the slab poured; the fire service line installed; and the exterior walls are nearly 

complete.  Storm structures have been delivered to the site.  Extension of a watermain as well as a new 

sanitary sewer lateral to serve the building will begin the first week in October.  

Progress Report: Sanitary Sewer Manhole Rehabilitation Project  

The City’s Water and Sewer Department is undertaking a 
Manhole Rehabilitation Project beginning Sept.30. The project 
will focus on the repair and lining of existing sanitary sewer 
manholes located along N. Barbados Ave, Polynesia Ct., 
Meadowlark Ct, Rockhill Ct., Grapewood Ct., and Brianwood 
Ct. With a total of 38 manholes to be addressed, each 
approximately 4 ft in diameter and totaling 207 vertical feet. The 
rehabilitation process involves internal surface preparation 
through sandblasting and high-pressure washing, application 
of coatings to the inside walls and floor, and installation of 
sealing to mitigate inflow and infiltration into the sanitary sewer 
system. the contractor will start on Sept.30 through Nov.15, 
2024. Work will take place between 7:00am and 3:00pm 
Monday – Friday. There will be no road closures, but there will 
be temporary lane closures on these streets shown on the map.  
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Progress Report: N. Collier Blvd Main Replacements at Bluebonnet Waterway 
The first phase of the project on the southbound side of North Collier Blvd (at Bluebonnet Way) has been 

completed. The second phase of the project on the 

northbound side of North Collier Blvd will begin on 

Sept 30. During this phase, the city will upgrade the 

existing 16-inch force main to a 20-inch main to 

improve the efficiency and reliability of the system. 

The force main installation will be carried out using a 

directional drill, which will install the force main pipe 

under Bluebonnet Waterway. The directional drill 

entry/exit pits will be placed in the right of way of N. 

Collier Blvd at Caribbean Court and Amazon Court. 

The outside northbound lane between Amazon Court 

and Caribbean Court will be closed, in addition, to 

Amazon Court.  Century Drive will stay closed from 

N. Collier Blvd for the duration of the project. MOT is 

shown below. The project remains on schedule and 

within the approved budget. 

 

Understanding the City of Marco Island’s Drinking Water Treatment and Color 

The City of Marco Island’s primary drinking water source is surface water, which is treated using lime 

softening to meet about 70% of the community's potable water needs. The remaining 30% is supplied 

through the treatment of brackish groundwater. Both sources naturally contain a slight color tint. 

 

To ensure high-quality drinking water, the City employs two treatment processes: lime softening for 

surface water and high-pressure reverse osmosis (RO) for brackish groundwater. Both methods reduce 

the water's color, but the RO process is significantly more 

effective. The lime softening process typically results in finished 

water with an average of 7 color units, while the RO-treated 

water averages 3-4 color units (the secondary standard for 

color is 15 units). 

 

This color, which may appear as a faint yellow tint, is most 

noticeable in large volumes of water against light-colored 

backgrounds, such as in toilets, bathtubs, or swimming pools. 

While the Water & Sewer Department continually optimizes the 

treatment process to minimize color, it is important to note that 

the color in the water is purely an aesthetic issue and poses no health risks. 

 

The City of Marco Island's drinking water meets all applicable Federal and State safety standards and is 

perfectly safe to drink. 
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No boil water map for this 

reporting period as there were 

no precautionary boil water 

notices during this reporting 

period.  


